
Council Bill15-0381 
Concerning a proposed intergovernmental agreement regarding Montclair 
and Park Hill basin drainage improvements and I-70 transportation 
enhancements 
 
Councilmember Montero      June 22, 2015 
 
Thank you, Mister President. 
 
I move to amend Council Bill 15-0381 in the following particulars:  
 
On page 1, line 17, strike the City Clerk’s Filing number “2015-0265” and 
replace it with the City Clerk’s Filing number “2015-0265-A” 
 

 
Explanation of Amendment 

 
The purpose of the amendment is to include technical changes 
requested by the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT).  
 
The Mayor’s Office reports that there are no changes to the financial 
commitments or project details as presented in committee, and CDOT 
and the City remain committed to creating a partnership that is 
mutually beneficial and keeps the community in mind.   
 
This amendment allows for the substitution of the new contract with a 
new filing number.  
 
These changes would: 

1) Clarify language that the Brighton Blvd Box Culvert could be 
used for both City surface drainage needs and as an alternative 
connection point for the I-70 residual drainage pipe.  This will 
enable us to build the drainage pipe in Brighton Blvd prior to 
paving currently scheduled for 2016/2017, thus limiting future 
paving impacts.  

2) Add boiler plate language required for all state contracts with 
vendors per the request of the State Controller’s office. 
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